
Bethel High School Parent Newsletter 
Website: www.bethel.edu.hk October, 2014 

                                                                             

Mathematics Department 

1. The 7
th

 Bethel Cup Yuen Long District Primary School Mathematics Multi-Challenge was 

organised on 18/10/2014. 26 primary schools in the territory formed 94 teams to join the 

competition. There were 376 participants. After the competition, there was a prize presentation 

ceremony. Apart from team awards, there were also individual awards for outstanding 

participants.  

2. The Mathematics Department is going to hold various Mathematics activities in school, such as 

speed calculation competitions, Mathematics article reading, etc., to provide more channels for 

students to get in touch with Mathematics, learn about Mathematics and find interest in 

Mathematics. 

 

Liberal Studies Department 

The Liberal Studies Department has co-organised a current issue forum with the Student Union 

to discuss current issues. We have invited teachers and students to take part in the discussion so as 

to promote students' understanding of society.  

 

Healthy Campus Development Team 

1. We held the following competitions for the Interclass Billboard in September and the results are 

as follows 

 Inter-class Board Design Competition 

Junior Forms 

Champion  2A   1
st
 Runner-up  2B  2

nd
 Runner-up  1B  

Senior Forms 

Champion  6C   1
st
 Runner-up  6D  2

nd
 Runner-up  6B 

 Class Rules Competition 

Junior Forms 

Champion  3B   1
st
 Runner-up  2A  2

nd
 Runner-up  2B 

Senior Forms 

Champion  5B   1
st
 Runner-up  6D  2

nd
 Runner-up  6A 

 Class Logo and Class Slogan Competition 

 Junior Forms Senior Forms 

Most Representative Logo Award 1B 4C 

Most Creative Logo Award 2A 5A 

Best Presented Logo Award 3C 4C 

 Junior Forms Senior Forms 

Most Representative Slogan Award 1A 5A 

Most Creative Slogan Award 3B 6C 

Best Presented Slogan Award 2A 5B 
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2. The S.4 growth day camp in the Community Sports in Sheung Shui was held on 24/10/2014. 

Students were divided into groups to complete different tasks so as to encourage their team to 

have spirit, self-confidence and self-discipline.  

 

Career Guidance Team  

1. 6 of our students have participated in the after-school tutorial classes provided by the Yuen Long 

Town Hall Support Service Centre for Ethnic Minorities. These tutorials are aimed to improve 

the Mathematics and Chinese academic performance of the participants as well as to help them 

finish their homework. The tutorials are held every Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday, from 

6:30-8:00 p.m., targeting junior form non-Chinese students. The tutorials are free of charge. For 

details, please refer to http://www.sscem.org/education.php. If parents are interested, please 

contact Ms. Chan Man Wai.  

2. We have prepared a 15-hour manicurist training course in the co-curricular activity period to 

help students discover the career that they are interested in. Through various activities in the 

course, students can learn basic manicure techniques and customer service. They can also learn 

about the training pathways, career perspectives, etc. of the manicure industry.  

3. We have invited the Hong Kong Employment Development Service and the Hong Kong 

Christian Service to provide life planning workshops for local and non-Chinese students 

respectively so as to help them set up targets for development and learn about the relationship 

between their life experience and life planning. Through 4 sessions of workshop, we helped 

students to find out about their personality, interest and values so that they can carry out their 

life planning.  

4. On 25/9/2014, we held a JUPAS talk for 6B, 6C and 6D students to introduce the JUPAS system 

and information such as the entrance requirements of the eight universities and other higher 

education institutes so that they are more confident about and have a greater chance of entering 

universities. The application details can be found on the JUPAS website (www.jupas.edu.hk).  

5. On 25/9/2014 and 23/10/2014, we prepared a class teacher period ‘My JUPAS Guide’ for 6A 

students to introduce the JUPAS system, programme selection procedures and strategy, etc.  

6. On 27/9/2014, we held a S.1 and S.4 parent talk, ‘How to help my child to do life planning’. In 

the talk, we used WHY, WHAT and HOW as the topics to discuss why we should have, what is 

and how we should do life planning for our child.  

7. On 9/10/2014, we prepared a class teacher period, ‘Smart Choice for HKDSE Subjects’, for 3B 

students to introduce the related information about NSS elective subjects and the relationship 

between their elective subjects and future career.  

8. On 11/10/2014, 9 S.6 students participated in the Open Day of the Hong Kong Polytechnic 

University to learn about the entrance requirements, school facilities, programme structure, 

career perspectives, etc. so as to prepare well for future studies.  

9. On 23/10/2014, we held a talk on ‘Health Care Training’ to help students learn about the health 

care and hospital service sector as well as to know about the job nature, entry requirements, 

salaries, employment statistics, professional development and related courses of Health Workers 

and Care-related Support Workers.  
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Co-curricular and Extra-curricular Activities Team 

1. The Co-curricular & Extra-curricular Activity Team has invited the Dodgeball Association of 

Hong Kong to hold a workshop to introduce the rules and techniques of dodgeball. The 

workshop also allowed students to try out the sport. 

2. The Co-curricular & Extra-curricular Activity Team has organised a drama workshop and 

invited senior actors from the Chung Ying Theatre to introduce the theatre and the art of drama. 

The workshop also allowed students to try out drama performances. 

3. The House Captain Elections have been held successfully. Yip Ching Yung of 5C was elected as 

the house captain of Kindly Light House. Lam Hei Lui of 5C was elected as the house captain 

of Glorious Light House. Yuen Chak Sum of 5B was elected as the house captain of Gracious 

Light House and Wong Yi Lok of 5C was elected as the house captain of Beautiful Light House.  

4. The Co-curricular & Extra-curricular Activity Team has held a S.1 orientation workshop to 

introduce juggling skills. In the workshop, students tried juggling and balloon twisting. They 

enjoyed the event very much. 

 

Good News 

Our alumni Mak Yee Lam is studying in the Associate Degree Programme at the College of 

International Education of Baptist University. Her name has been included in the Dean's List of 

2013-2014 2
nd

 Semester. 


